
Early Student 

LAS VEGAS. NEVADA 

NLV Council Considers Park Petition Monday 
ALL RESIDENTS of Valley Yiew Estates are 

urged to attend a meeting at the North Las Vegas 
City Hall next Monday, Aug. 16, at 7 p.m. when 
a petition asking for "action” on a proposed 
public park in the Valley View Estates area will 
be considered by the city council. 

The petition -was drawn up and submitted to 
the city authorities by Raymond Blankes Jr. of 
Valley View Estates at the request of residents 
of the area. Blankes estimated that more than 
500 families totaling about 1,500 persons are 

represented on the petition turned over to the 

city clerk last Monday. 
Funds were appropriated for the proposed 

park some two years ago according to Blankes, 
but the money allegedly was used for recrea- 
tional facilities in older sections of North Las 
Vegas. 
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soon as possible. 

Students at these three schools will have 
their class programs computerized this fall 
and all data must be gathered and processed at 

Stanford University by Sept. 1. Failure to pre- 
register at die earliest opportunity could place 
Rancho, Clark and Roy Martin students at a 

disadvantage when classes start Sept. 7. 
Pre-registration not only is most helpful 

for planning purposes at all county schools’ 
according to district authorities, but in those 
cases where class programs have been mailed 
out, students who pre-register are able to check 
them against programs previously assigned for 
possible errors so that corrections can be made 
on the regular registration dates of Sept. 2-3. 
This is important because no changes in “offi- 
cial” student programs will be permitted for 
at least two weeks after school starts. 

As noted above, students attending RANCHO 
High for the first time this fall are requested 
to pre-register at the school by Aug. 27. At the 
regular registration on Sept. 2-3, 12th graders 

HAPPY TIMERS WARNED 
HAPPY TIMES CLUB members who plan to 

S make the trip to Disneyland must return all 
unsold raffle tickets and turn in money collected 
for tickets sold to Doolittle Center before 8 p.m. 
next Tuesday, Aug. 17. Any club member fail- 
ing to meet this deadline will NOT be permitted 
to make the trip. 

Club sponsors urgently request the cooper- 
ation of parents of club members in seeing that 
their children deliver all outstanding tickets 
and cash to Doolittle Center as soon as possible. 

EXPECT NEW SCHOOLS 
TO BE READY ON TIME 

DESPITE CONSTRUCTION DELAYS 
caused by labpr disputes, county school dis- 
trict authorities are reasonably certain that 
all nine new schools scheduled to start class- 
es on Sept. 7 will open on time. 

Only two of the seven new elementary 
schools are in the Northern Section attend- 
ance area, comprising West Las Vegas and 
the adjoining portion of Norih Las Vegas. 
They are Jo Mackey and Marion' Cahlan. 
However, many Westside school children are 
scheduled to attend the new Clark High while 
a number of colored students from other 
sections of the county are enrolled at the 
new Valley High. * 

report at 8:30 a.m. on Sept. 2 and 11th graders 
at 10 a.m. on die same date. Tenth graders re- 

port at 9 a.m. on Sept. 3 for final checkouts and 
orientation, with parents urged to attend. 

WESTERN High students who have not already 
received a program of classes for the fall se- 
mester must report to the school on Aug. 25, 
26 or 27 from 8:30 a.m. to noon or from 1:30 
to 3:30 p.m. Assignments will be made and books 
distributed at the regular registration on Sept. 
2-3. Those- receiving class programs by mail 
will follow attached instructions. 

Pre-registration at LAS VEGAS High starts 
on Aug. 16 while enrollment at the new CLARK 
High for students who did not attend a county 
school during the past year is now in progress, 
Monday through Friday from 9 a.m. to noon, 
through Aug. 20. Students already pre-regis- 
tered at Clark High who discover discrepancies 
between previously assigned classes and sched- 
ules received in the mail should check with 

■counselors at the school between 1 and 3 p.m. 
by Aug. 20. 

orientation sessions tor cianc mgn students 
and their parents will be held from Aug. 17 
through Aug. 20, with all students required to 

report for regular registration at 8:30 a.m. oq 
Sept. 2 and at 8:25 a.m. on Sept. 3,for abbrevi- 
ated classes until noon. Pre-registration of 
students new to the county and not previously 
enrolled is set for Aug. 30-31 at 9 a.m. Eighth 
grade orientation is scheduled for Aug. 17 at 

9 a.m., with parents of 8th and 9th graders in- 
vited to meet teachers and tour jhe school at 

8 p.rm die same evening. Ninth -grade orienta- 
tion is slated for Aug. 18 at,^ a.m.; 40th and 
11th grades on Aug. 19 at 9/a.m. Parents of 
10th and Uth graders will be able to meet the 
faculty and tour the new building at 8 p.m. on 

Au£. 19. Aug. 20 Has been set aside for Clark 
students unable to attend the orientation ses- 
sions designated above. 

Pre-registration at the new VALLEY High 
will be conducted on Aug. 26-27 according to 

last-name initials starting at 8 a.m. each day. 
Orientation sessions are scheduled for Aug. 30, 
Sept. 1 and 3 according to grades. 

(See^SCHOOL, page 8) • 

LOCAL CIVIC GROUPS 
PLEDGE ASSISTANCE 
TO JULEART EVICTEES 

EFFORTS TO AID needy tenants of Juleart 
Trailer Park who face eviction from the con- 

demned Westside court on Aug. 31 continued 
this week after various aspects of the situation 
were discussed at the monthly meeting of the 
Las Vegas NAACP at Kit Carson School last 
Sunday. 

Mrs. Pat Fahey, representing the Policy- 
Action-Leadership (PAL) committee of the coun- 

ty-wide Catholic Welfare organization, explained 
that her group supported closure of the, contro- 
versial ‘H’ St. and Owens Ave. court, a move 

that had been spear-headed by the Housing Com- 
mittee of the local NAACP, but that PAL wanted 
to be sure that all families dislocated by the 
shut-down would have “someplace to go.” 

She said PAL became involved in the “unfor- 
tunate’ situation after requests for help from 
low-income families to the county welfare de- 
partment were referred to the Catholic orga- 
nization. 

Frank Anderson, retiring chairman of the 
NAACP Housing Committee, said the NAACP 
recognized the seriousness of the situation and 
would render all possible assistance in relo- 
cating the evacuated families. 

The-city commission ordered the trailer * 

park vacated by Aug. 31 after denying an appli- 
cation for variances from the city code submit- 
ted by the owner and operator of the courts 

Examinations Scheduled 
For Post Office Openings 

NEW REGISTRATION for Clerk-Carrier po- 
sitions in Southern Nevada post offices is now. 

being conducted by civil service authorities 
according to Las Vegas Postmaster Robert Lias. 

Starting pay for first and second class of- 
^ fices is $2.48 per hour; for third class offices, 

$2*12 per hour. 
All applicants are required to reside within 

the delivery zone, or be bona fide patrons, of 
the post office for which they are applying. All 
applicants must take a written examination that 
requires about three hours to complete. 

For further information, contact the Exam- 
iner-in-Charge, Board of U.S. Civil Service-— 
Examiners, Room 5, Basement, Main Post Of- 
fice, 301 Stewart, Las Vegas, or telephone 
382-1772, Ext. 02. 


